
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5:00 PM November 29, 2017 

At Cook Library 

 

Members Present: Mark Albee, and John Wheeler  

 Member absent: John Roberts 

  

1. The minutes of 9/13/17 meeting were approved. 

2. There is a budget hearing with the Selectmen on November 30. It was agreed that we would submit the 

same requests as for 2017.  John will attend. 

3. John provided an updated list of cemetery lots sold since 7/2/2010. 

4. There is concern that John R has missed 4 of the 7 meetings this year. 

5. Mark will have a draft yearly report at the next meeting. 

6. Mark will contact Paul King and Windy Ridge to make sure their bills are submitted for payment in this 

year.  Mark will also contact Mr. Semmes re paying part of the bill for the tree trimming in the 

Wonalancet cemetery. 

7. Pease Cemetery.  It was agreed to allow Mr. Wallace, descendant of owners of lot 1, to move the 

remaining stone wall between the old and new sections of the cemetery and place it along the northeast 

boundary of lot 1.  John is to contact Mr. Wallace and to contact the abutting property owner, Mr. 

Riddle to determine details about a ROW to allow access to the new section from the south. 

8. John and Mark will inspect the cemeteries to make sure they have been maintained and will meet 

December 2 at Pease Hill to review Paul’s proposed lot layout on site.  

9. The next meeting will be decided later 

10. The meeting adjourned 6:40 PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 112917 

 


